
PEBMARSH PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES 
Of the extraordinary meeting held 29th January 2020  

In Pebmarsh Village Hall, Pebmarsh CO9 
 

1 
 

 
Present:  Cllr P Crimmins (Chair), Cllr D Ballard, Cllr M Sharp & Cllr J Tufnell 
  Clerk – Shelley Boydell 

Members of the public x 4 
 

1. Apologies for Absence – None 
 
2. Declarations of Interest – None 
 
3. Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held 15th January 2020  

All agreed and signed.  
 
4. Clerk’s Report 

Clerk updated on work carried out over the past month: 
• Clerk in liaison with BDC regarding correcting Sept & Nov 2019 minutes 
• Clerk emailed Cllr Finch’s Parish Update and will upload this to the website 
• Clerk to obtain and send photos of bridge and road repairs to Cllr D Finch  
• Discussions regarding cluster meeting to discuss HGVs on local roads, PC decided to 

book this for 22nd April 2020 at Pebmarsh Village Hall and to invite other PC’s: 
Gt Maplestead, Little Maplestead, Earles Colne, Henny Middleton & Twinstead, Bures, 
Lamarsh & Alphamstone, Wakes Colne, Colne Engaine, White Colne, Wickham St Paul. 

• Process has been followed and a new councillor will be decided upon and co-opted. 
• The PC met with Highways on Tuesday 28th January; chairman to write a summary of 

the visit and distribute for discussion at the next PC meeting. 
• Clerk Investigating playground maintenance – regular and annual – look at quotes. 
• Clerk invited representative to the next meeting and is waiting for confirmation. 
• Planning comments all posted to BDC. 

 
5. Co-option 

A co-option took place as no requests for an election were made.  The PC interviewed three 
candidates for the position and the successful candidate was Cllr S Smith; the clerk will liaise 
with Cllr S Smith regarding all of the necessary paperwork. 
 

6. Planning 
6.1 Oak Farm Oak Road Pebmarsh (20/00055/HH)  - PC has no objections 
 
Other planning already commented on – clerk to check with BDC Planning why historical 
applications still appear in the consultee in tray. 

 
7. Date of Next Meeting  

25th March 2020. Cllr Crimmins thanked all for attending and contributing. 
  

 
Signed by Chairman Cllr Perry Crimmins 


